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Remember your
loved ones
with a candle
November serves as the month designated for commemorating the loss of our beloved
ones. We encourage you to honor their memory by lighting a candle. During November,
we will include your loved ones in our prayers during various masses and services.

You can leave the names of your loved ones and make a free-will donation at the table
in the Marian Way. The candles can be retrieved during the weekend of November
23/24.





LOOKING FOR

Handbell Choir Volunteers
T H E  B E L L S  O F  S T .  M A R Y  H A N D B E L L

C H O I R  I S  L O O K I N G  F O R  P E O P L E
I N T E R E S T E D  I N  M I N I S T E R I N G  T H R O U G H
M U S I C .  I F  Y O U ’ D  L I K E  T O  L E A R N  M O R E
A B O U T  T H E  H A N D B E L L S  A N D  H O W  T O

J O I N  T H E  C H O I R ,  C O N T A C T  M A R T H A
P A A L M A N  A T

M P A A L M A N @ S T M A R Y P A R I S H . O R G .  



#B
RET

TSTRONG
Please continue to pray for Brett

Jedwabny, 15, who was injured while
using a powerwasher this past July.

Brett continues to make progress
after his brain injury but he still

needs our support.  Check out the
web-store for the T-Shirt fundraiser

for Brett.  All proceeds go directly to
Brett and his family.

https://idmarketing.chipply.com/Bre
ttStrong/ 

Support Brett Jedwabny's 
Critical Recovery

We will distribute bags after all
masses on October 26 & 27. 

Items: toothpaste, toilet paper,
shampoo, dish soap, bath soap,
laundry detergent, and deodorant. 

Return the bag on the following
weekend, November 2 & 3. 

Thank you for your generous
support in aiding our less
fortunate neighbors.

B.A.G. 
(Blessed Are Givers) 

Weekend

https://idmarketing.chipply.com/BrettStrong/
https://idmarketing.chipply.com/BrettStrong/


   EVENTS NEARBY
EVENTS NEARBY
EVENTS NEARBY



In what year was our St. Mary
Parish officially established?

(Answer on last page of bulletin)

Directory Update
Our directory has arrived.  If you are one
of the parishioners who had your picture
taken for the directory, you may pick up
your copy after masses or at the parish

office (Mon-Thur 9-4).  There will be
extra directories for those who did not

get pictures but would like one, but they
will not be available untill those pictured

have received theirs. 



Events Calendar
Saturday, Oct 19
9:00am Confessions
10:00am Neuro Endocrine Cancer Support Group/ LL Rm 7
4:30pm Mass
4:30pm C J McHugh Baptism

Sunday, Oct 20
Coffee & Donuts available after AM Masses
7:45am Mass
9:45am Mass (Livestreamed)
9:45am A F Grech Baptism
11:00am OCIA
5:30pm Mass

Monday, Oct 21
12:00pm Reach More Point-Person Training/LL Rm 7
12:05pm Mass
6:30pm New Horizons Jazz Group/Music Rm
6:30pm THEO/LL Rm 1

Tuesday, Oct 22
9:00am Connect Group/LL Rm 7
2:00pm Rosary Prayer Group/Chapel

Wednesday, Oct 23
9:30am Connect Group/LL Rm 7
4:30pm Adoration
4:45pm Beacon Faith Formation 1st -5th grade
6:00pm Reach More/LL Rm 7
6:30pm Beacon Faith Formation 6th -11th grade

Thursday, Oct 24
9:00am Reach More/LL Rm7
10:00am Pillar Meal Prep/Kitchen
12:05pm Mass
6:30pm Faith Sharing Group/Community Rm
6:30pm Mens Group/Lower level Rm 7

Friday, Oct 25
Parish Office Closed
11:00am Janice Clark Funeral
12:00pm Janice Clark Luncheon

Saturday, Oct 26 
Bag Weekend - bags handed out after mass
Quilt Sale Pre-View event after mass
9:00am Confessions
4:30pm Mass
5:30pm Bag Weekend - bags handed out after masses

Sunday, Oct 27
Bag Weekend - bags handed out after masses
Quilt Sale Pre-View event after masses
Coffee & Donuts available after AM Masses
7:45am Mass
9:45am Mass (Livestreamed)
11:00am OCIA
11:00 Trunk or Treat/Parking Lot
11:00am Flock of Sparrows/Lower Level Rm 5
5:30pm Mass

Mass Intentions
Sat., Oct 19, 4:30pm

  Sun., Oct 20, 7:45am

                            9:45am

                            5:30pm

Mon., Oct 21, 12:05pm

Tues., Oct 22, 8:00am
Wed., Oct 23, 8:00am

 Thur., Oct 24, 12:05pm

Sat., Oct 26, 4:30pm

Sun., Oct 27, 7:45am

 9:45am

5:30pm

Bill & Marge Garvey

Mass at St Bernard Parish
Mass at St Bernard Parish w/Fr. Bill
Vernon & Alice Mc Ginnis

 Edith Bonneville

In Loving Memory
Please pray for the family and friends of Janice Clark and Molly Grow (Sister of Chris Higgins, our Director of Business
Administration) who have passed away. May your memories comfort you at this time.

If you have lost a loved one and would like them to be remembered in the bulletin, call the parish
office at 920-739-5119.

Prayer Requests
Contact Laurie Richter (lauriejrichter@gmail.com), Mary Jo Zilisch (920-734-1182) or Ann Walkowski
(920-428-0969) if you have a prayer need. Please remember the requests in our prayer baskets.

Sign up for a slot to sit
with Jesus. We must
have one person 
with the Eucharist at
all times.

Confession 
Sat. 9-10am 
Eucharistic Adoration
Wednesdays
4:30-8pm

Janice Clark

Frank & Noelie Moran

!!!Click here to sign up!!!

or

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0F4BA9AB2AA3F49-48654381-adoration#/


10.20.2024

As you read this update, the Second Session of the XVI
Ordinary Synod 0f Bishops is nearing its ¾th mark
towards completion. Remember that synodality will be
Pope Francis’ enduring legacy to the Catholic Church. It is
the process of synodality that is noteworthy, specifically
conversations in the Spirit, and not so much the decisions
that will result from this three-year exploration of the
hopes and dreams of Catholics throughout the world. The
principles of synodality are the following:

We walk together, all as baptized believers, along the
path that is fixed on the coming of the Kingdom of
God. Remember that the Kingdom of God is more
than heaven; it is a way of living together in love,
peace, joy and forgiveness. The Kingdom of God is
really the person of Jesus. He is the way, the truth,
and the life.
Bishops and believers have equal dignity before the
Lord. By virtue of the grace bestowed at our Baptism,
we are co-responsible for the mission of the Church.
We listen with the ears of our hearts to one another’s
experiences, trusting that the Holy Spirit is at work in
every person. 
The Holy Spirit, then, is the protagonist of all things
synodal in the Church.

On the eve of the opening of the Synod, October 4, Pope
Francis led a penitential service at Saint Peter’s Basilica.
Present were the 360 plus delegate members. A Synodal
Church must be a Church that admits its own sinfulness,
always asking for forgiveness. A number of Cardinals
spoke to the following sins of the Catholic Church, which
we all have to be ready to acknowledge: sins against
peace, creation, Indigenous populations and migrants; the
sin of clergy sexual abuse, sins against women, family
and youth, the 

sin of "using doctrine as stones to be hurled,” sins against
poverty, and against synodality or the lack of listening and
communion.

Pope Francis then prayed: 

O Father, we are gathered here aware that we need your
loving gaze. Our hands are empty; we can receive only as
much as you give us. We ask your forgiveness for all our
sins. Help us restore your face that we have disfigured by
our unfaithfulness. With shame, we ask forgiveness from
those who have been wounded by our sins. Give us the
courage of sincere repentance for conversion. We ask
this invoking the Holy Spirit that the Spirit may fill with
grace the hearts you have created, in Christ Jesus our
Lord. We all ask for forgiveness, we are all sinners, but we
all have hope in your love, Lord. Amen.
During the first week of the Synod on Synodality, the
chairpersons of the ten study groups presented their
preliminary reports to the delegate members. Pope
Francis commissioned these groups to do a deeper study
into some of the issues that surfaced during the First
Session of the Synod last October. Off the top of my head,
some of those concerns were: the role of women in
leadership roles in the Church, including the possibility of
their service as deacons, the selection of Bishops which
might include more lay consultation, the formation of
seminarians preparing for the priesthood, the hope that
the church be more welcoming and affirming towards the
members of the LGBTQ community, and the careful
definition of the Synod of Bishops, especially under Pope
Francis’ model which includes non-Bishops in the
meetings. 
Of note was the report from the Dicastery of the Doctrine
of the Faith, which has been tasked with the discussion
on the place of women in the Church. The Prefect,
Cardinal Fernandez, stated that the ordination of 



women as deacons is a study that has yet to “mature.”
This conclusion created a bit of buzz among the
delegates, so the Cardinal was planning on returning for
more dialogue with the synod members on Friday,
October 18.
On the 62nd anniversary of the Opening of Vatican
Council II, Friday, October 11, the Pope led an ecumenical
prayer service in the Vatican’s Protomartyrs Square,
which is believed to be the place of St Peter’s martyrdom.
Ecumenism was such a heart project for Saint Pope John
XXIII, who convened Vatican Council II. 
At the service, selections from the documents of Vatican
Council II relating to ecumenism were proclaimed.
In his homily, Pope Francis said, “[Christian] unity is a
grace, an unexpected gift. We are not its driving force; the
true driving force is the Holy Spirit who guides us towards
greater communion. Just as we do not know beforehand
what the outcome of the Synod will be, neither do we
know exactly what the unity to which we are called will be
like. The Gospel tells us that Jesus, in that great prayer of
his [that they may all be one, as you, Father, are in me and
I in you (John 17:21)], looked up to heaven. Unity does not
come primarily from the earth, but from heaven. It is a gift
whose timing and manner we cannot foresee. We must
receive it by placing no obstacle in the ways of divine
Providence and [allowing] no preconceived judgments [to]
impair the future inspirations of the Holy Spirit, as the
Council’s Decree goes on to say (Unitatis Redintegratio,
24). As Father Paul Couturier used to say, Christian unity
must be implored as Christ wills and by the means he
wills.”
There are a number of fraternal delegates participating in
the Synod meetings who are from other Christian faith
traditions. I recall that it was Mahatma Gandhi who
declared, “I would become a Christian if those Christians
actually loved one another!” Touche!

Let me conclude this recounting of the Synod highlights
with the hour-long dialogue that occurred between
members of the Catholic LGBTQ community and synod
participants on October 8, co-hosted by
www.Outreach.faith and America Media, which was held
in the Meeting Hall of the General Curia of the Society of
Jesus. Witness talks were shared by gay Catholics who
declared their heartfelt desire to just belong to the
Church. Cardinal Stephen Chow, SJ, the Bishop of Hong
Kong, prayed, “O Holy Spirit, send us your guiding light of
truth, so that our ignorance and prejudices can melt
away.”
Finally, I promise, a highlight during the Synod occurred
on October 3, when Pope Francis named 21 new Cardinals
of the Catholic Church. To date, there are 140 Cardinals
who would participate in the conclave to elect a new
Pope, of which 112 Cardinals have been named by Pope
Francis, 23 by Pope Benedict XVI, and 5 by Saint Pope
John Paul II. Given the pastoral style of the Cardinals
named by Pope Francis, holy servant leaders who have
the “smell of the Lord’s sheep upon them”, it is highly
likely that Pope Francis’ successor will carry forward the
Pope’s dream for a Synodal Church. 
Thanks for taking the time to read this IN JOY AND
SORROW!

https://www.vatican.va/archive/hist_councils/ii_vatican_council/documents/vat-ii_decree_19641121_unitatis-redintegratio_en.html#24


St. Mary Contact/Hours:
920-739-5119
Mon-Thurs, 9am-4pm
Office Closed on Fridays

Kristina Resterhouse (Ext. 101)
Administrative Assistant
stmary@stmaryparish.org
 
Lori Lavalle
Minister of Parish Vitality
llavalle@stmaryparish.org 

St. Mary Cemetery
920-882-4158 
cemetery@stmaryparish.org 
Website: stmaryparishcemetery.org

Pastoral Leadership Council Chair
Kara Main | plc@stmaryparish.org
 
Finance Council Chair
Sarah Higgins | fcchair@stmaryparish.org

Sacrament of Matrimony
Getting Married? Congratulations! Contact Fr. Bill
at least 6 months before your planned wedding
date.

Sacrament of Baptism
Need Baptism information? 
Congratulations! Contact Kate Minczeski for 
more information.

Staff and other contacts

Fr. Bill Swichtenberg, Pastor
wdswitz@stmaryparish.org
cell 920-422-4316 
 
Deacon Gerry Schraufnagel
schraufnagel@stmaryparish.org
cell 920-540-9594  
 
Chris Higgins (Ext. 102)
Director of Business Administration 
& Information Technology  
chiggins@stmaryparish.org
 
Nadine Duncan (Ext. 116)
Director of Pastoral Administration,
Pastoral Care & Outreach
nduncan@stmaryparish.org
cell 920-659-1337
 
Tom Walter (Ext. 114)
Minister of Liturgy and Music
twalter@stmaryparish.org 

Dennis Douglas (Ext. 115)
Head of Maintenance
ddouglas@stmaryparish.org

Chip Acker
Cemetery & Facilities Management
cacker@stmaryparish.org
cell 920-882-4158
 
Tracy Turba (Ext. 119)
Minister of Young Disciples
tturba@stmaryparish.org 

Mary Ellen Fisher (Ext. 103)
Bookkeeping Assistant
mefisher@stmaryparish.org

Parish Trustees
Cindy Boyer | Carol Frahm
trustee@stmaryparish.org

Kate Minczeski (Ext. 110)
Minister of Adult Disciples
kminczeski@stmaryparish.org 

Xavier Catholic School System
920-735-9380

Trivia Answer:  1860 -  Father Louis Dael became the
resident Pastor.

mailto:stmary@stmaryparish.org

